TOWN OF DEERFIELD
ANNUAL TOWN BOARD MEETING
April 8, 2014

Supervisor Mike Schlobohm called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m.  Those in attendance were:  Nick Brattlie, Dennis Mandt, Pat Annen, Mike Schlobohm, Korby Holzhueter, Kim Grob, absent was Bob Riege.

Mike Schlobohm asked everyone to stand and say the Pledge of Allegiance toward the flag.

Pat Annen made a motion to approve the April 16, 2013, minutes.  Nick Brattlie second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.

Korby Holzhueter made a motion to review the Annual Financial Statement on Monday, April 14, 2014 at the regular board meeting.  Mike Schlobohm second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.

Martha Berninger spoke to let the board be aware they have not been able to get into their garage all winter and recently did get into it and noticed damage to drywall and a beam.  They are trying to sort out of how to proceed.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mike Schlobohm began discussion on road work for 2014.  Mike spoke with the Village and the Village said they were going to crack and chip seal their portion of London Road.  The Village has reserved approximately $6,500 for London Road repairs.  Korby asked if it would be the same contractor repairing both (Township and Village) portions of London Road and would it be one or two bills?  It was suggested by Bob Riege to Mike Schlobohm at another time to have the whole bill come to the Township and then we bill the Village.  Yahara had contacted Mike earlier today saying they were going to bring an excavator out.  Yahara will have to come in front of the board to discuss that before the bring it out.  John Doyle from the Village had mention to Mike Schlobohm that he would like to re-video the road with Warren the owner of Yahara.  It was discussed to still do the road work to London Road between Doyle, Schlobohm and Riege and then revisit the bond the Village has for London Road.  The repairing of London Road will be from Hwy 73 to the bridge.  Mike Schlobohm asked the board if they wanted to keep Yahara off London Road until the Township and Village revisit the bond and re-video the road.  Al Pulvermacher presented a list of roads that needs to have work done to them.  Al Pulvermacher recommended laying asphalt on S. Missouri Road, installing new culverts on Bannon Road and then next year lay asphalt on Bannon.  

Sheriff Block presented a Call For Service 2013 report.  It showed a comparison of 2012 and 2013.  Sheriff Block explained a Computer Area Dispatch (CAD) system had been put into place in 2013.  Burglaries are still a big service call they receive and wanted to remind people to lock houses and vehicles.  Korby Holzhueter asked about how the township could enforce parking issues on Holly Ridge Lane in London.  Sheriff Block recommended signs of alternate parking or no parking.  Sheriff Block stated if there are signs then the police can enforce that.

The Township is trading in two tractor for two new tractors.  The mowers are ok.  Pat Annen asked how #3 truck is working and Al Pulvermacher said it is working.  Al Pulvermacher said they have ditch cleaning to be done.

Pat Annen made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:06 p.m.  Dennis Mandt second.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.
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